
  

Round Up 
December 2021  

Society President Murray Dempsey presents Yorke            

Promenaders caller Scotty Scott with a shield to                 

commemorate their 5th birthday  

SASDS President Murray Dempsey presents Jeff with his 

45 year club shield 
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DIARY DATES 
December 2021 

Sun 5th T&T Rounds: Christmas Breakup Dance 

Tue 7th Kannella Squares (P-A): Christmas Breakup Dance 

Tue 7th Sunset Twirlers (MS): Christmas Breakup Dance 

Wed 8th Sunset Twirlers (Wed R): Christmas Breakup Dance 

Thu 9th Sunset Twirlers (P): Christmas Breakup Dance 

Fri 10th Paddle Steamers : Christmas Breakup Dance 

Fri 10th Wild Frontier : Christmas Breakup Dance 

Sat 11th SARDA: Christmas Dance 

Sun 12th Sunset Twirlers (Sun R): Christmas Breakup Dance 

Tue 14th Yorke Promenaders : Christmas Breakup Dance 

Wed 15th Diggers Delights/Diggers Too: Christmas Dinner & Breakup Dance 

Thu 16th Diggers Delights (MS): Christmas Breakup Dance 

Fri 17th Scoot Back Squares : Christmas Dinner & Breakup Dance 

Mon 20th Adelaide Outlaws (MS): Christmas Party & Breakup Dance 

Wed 22nd Adelaide Outlaws (P): Christmas Party & Breakup Dance 

Thu 23rd to  

Thu 30th 
*All Clubs Closed For Christmas Break* 

Fri 31st Kannella Squares/Wild Frontier: New Year's Eve Dance  
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DIARY DATES continued 

January 2022 

Mon 10th Adelaide Outlaws: Mainstream Re-Opens 

Tue 11th Sunset Twirlers: Mainstream Re-Opens 

Thu 13th Sunset Twirlers: Plus Re-Opens 

Fri 14th Scoot Back Squares: Re-Opens 

Fri 14th Wild Frontier: Re-Opens 

Sun 16th Sunset Twirlers: Rounds Re-Opens 

Tue 18th Kannella Squares: Re-Opens 

Tue 18th Yorke Promenaders: Re-Opens 

Wed 19th Sunset Twirlers: Rounds Re-Opens 

Wed 19th Adelaide Outlaws: Plus Re-Opens 

Fri 21st Scoot Back Squares: Gold & Green Theme Night 

Fri 21st Paddle Steamers: Re-Opens 

Sun 23rd T&T Rounds: Re-Opens 

Mon 24th Adelaide Outlaws: Aussie BBQ Night 

Tue 25th Yorke Promenaders: Australia Day Dance 

Tue 25th Sunset Twirlers: Down Under Ball 

Thu 27th Diggers Delights: Australia Day Dance 

Thu 27th SASDS: Monthly Meeting 

Fri 28th Paddle Steamers: Australia Day Dance 

Fri 28th T&T Rounds: Re-Opens 

DISCLAIMER: The South Australian Square Dance Society Inc. and the Editor DO NOT 

ACCEPT any responsibility for any goods or services advertised, or statements made, in 

this magazine.  

Murray Dempsey ,  President 
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Hello Everyone,  

Pine City Twirlers 38th birthday was a humdinger with Les Tulloch, Graham Elliott 

and last, but not least, Scotty Scott calling on both Friday and Saturday nights 

with Plus, Mainstream and Basic for the learners, certainly a ripper of a weekend. 

The Mount really know how to put on a good weekend, well done to Pine City 

Twirlers. I’m looking forward to next year’s if it is half as good it will be a beauty. 

Kannella Squares celebrated 

their 46th birthday, the oldest 

Plus club in Australia, now that’s 

something to be proud of. 

The AGM went off well thank 

you to those who attended, it 

was an interesting evening, we 

got a lot done including passing 

the new constitution, if you are 

interested look it up on the 

SASDS web site. The Executive 

positions filled on the night       

include Bev Burgan as Treasur-

er, with Stephen Janes         

continuing as Round Up Editor, 

Karen Dempsey as Membership 

Secretary and I was returned as 

President for the next two years. 

We are still need a Publicity    

Officer, anyone who might be  

interested can apply. 

At last COVID is on the way out 

and we can get back to all our       

Society dances again. 

Xmas is on us all too soon and 

all is looking rosy for Xmas and New Year, dances this year has been a doozie. 

Hoping for a safe and merry Xmas and happy New Year. Enjoy the Xmas break 

and if you kick your heels up, don’t get caught.  

See you next year. 

Murray Dempsey 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE  
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SASDS  COMMITTEE  NEWS 
Hi Dancers, 
 
In our regular COVID 19 update we heard that it is expected SA will reach 80% 

double vaccinated by November, let’s hope restrictions continue to ease. 

The committee were excited that the Christmas Dance is going ahead as planned 

with the usual arrangements of dancing, meal followed by more dancing.  It has 

been a long time since our last Society function. 

The National Square Dance Society AGM has been deferred.  Congratulations to 

Graham Burgan who has been elected as a Committee member. 

Calendar Planning for 2022 is continuing and the final version will be available 

soon. 

Congratulations to Thelma McCue (SASDS Life member) on your upcoming 90th 

Birthday 

 
Happy Dancing 
Anne Tulloch 
Secretary 

FROM THE EDITORS DESK 
Each month a team of talented dancers provide news and photographs for each  

issue of Round Up, this edition is certainly a prime example with a host of           

photographs from both birthday celebrations and special nights. 

Contributing to Round Up is an important role and notably does not require being 

on ‘the committee’ but is a simple commitment that supports both your Club and is 

appreciated by the greater Square Dance community.  

Just a reminder that there is no January issue of Round Up, no doubt my pool of 

contributors will be glad of a month break as we approach Christmas and the New 

Year. 

Wishing you all a Merry Christmas 

Stephen 

Editor 
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ADELAIDE OUTLAWS HALLOWE’EN 2021 
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Hi everyone. What a fun night our annual Hallowe’en dance 
was. A big thanks to all who dressed the part and made the     
atmosphere what it was. This year we enjoyed pumpkin soup 
prepared by Ivy’s Kitchen and it was well received, along with 
our traditional garlic metwurst! The usual fare of Hallowe’en  
music set the scene and everyone enjoyed themselves. 

Graham would like to thank the Club and those who presented 
him with birthday treats and rest assured, they have been well 
appreciated. 

Our AGM has been held with a summary of our interesting year 
and financial report. Of course we know we’re only there for the scones so a big 
thanks to Anne and Lois for making those delights to aid the delivery of the       
meeting. 

It’s now time to book in your Xmas functions and this year we will be holding a 
Xmas dinner and dance to finish off the year. You’ll need to book and pay at the 
club for the dinner on the Monday. Wed Plus will be a special party supper for our 
last night. 

Thanks to all our dancers for your support in what can only be described as an 
“interesting” year - dancing with restrictions. You helped us make it work and we 
have enjoyed a year of dancing and great company. We wish you all a great   
Christmas and look forward to another year of doing 
what we all love.  

www.adelaideoutlaws.com 

https://www.facebook.com/squaredancingadelaide/
http://www.adelaideoutlaws.com
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This month has started off with various   

functions. The first one was the Veteran’s 

Health Week demonstration held on Sunday 

24th October, at the Salisbury RSL, starting 

with a quiz which Murray’s and Scotty’s     

table won (or cheated), congratulations, followed by lunch, then the demonstration. 

After our demonstration, the RSL had a “Line Dancing with Partners”?? which a 

few of Diggers are now attending on a Friday night. It was a great day thoroughly 

enjoyed by all who attended.  

Pine City Twirlers celebrated their 38th birthday on Friday 29th and Saturday 30th 

October with a carload from our Club attending as well. We had a birthday of our 

own in the club with Dean from Diggers 2 on the 8th of November and Beth has 

celebrated her birthday on the 16th November as well, so happy birthday to both of 

you. 

I attended my first Society Christmas Dinner /Dance held by the Society on the 

20th  November at Marion RSL and had a wonderful time. Yorke Promenaders are 

having their Christmas event on Tuesday 30th November, with tea at the local    

hotel followed by a night of dancing in the Town Hall. 

Christmas is edging its way closer now and will soon be upon us, and our own club 

will have its Christmas Dinner and Breakup Dance on Wednesday 15th December, 

starting at 6pm, at the R.A.O. B. Hall Salisbury. If you would like to have a meal, 

please contact Karen now for catering purposes. 

This year has gone quick, and would like to sincerely hope that we do not have   

another outbreak any time soon so that we can continue on doing what we love, 

Square Dancing and celebrating Christmas.  

Stay safe and keep on dancing. 

Linda W 

The latest issue of The Australian Square Dance 

Review is now available . Includes a good read  

on the 42nd WA State Square Dance Festival. 

 

   Acey Squares wishes everyone a 

Merry Christmas and a happy and safe 

New Year 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/343901843148341/
https://data.squaredanceaustralia.org/Data/Publications/Review/Review%202021/Review%2004%202021.pdf
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Hi Everyone, 

 Another year has gone by and we are another year older (46) 

already it doesn't feel like it, we have been dancing all that time 

WOW! It’s wonderful to have the same Caller through all those 

years and hopefully many, many years to come. Thank you Jeff 

for all your wonderful calling 

and fun we have every    

Tuesday night.  

It was nice to have our lovely 

life members Pauline and 

Mick to cut the cake, thank 

you. Also thank you to all the   

committee members and  

helpers that assisted on this 

special occasion, BIG HUGS 

to you all.  

Just a reminder our breakup 

dance is coming up on 7th of 

December, Please come 

along and have fun. We also have our combined NEW EVES DANCE on 31st   

December with Wild Frontier, please BYO drinks and food. You are most welcome 

to come and be Merry. 

 ;) April  
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Numbers have been down with people away on holiday or 

sick.  We are pleased to hear Steve Patroni is out of hospital 

and hope he continues to make a good recovery.   

At our AGM we welcomed Carolyn Sutak as a new committee 

member.  She has always been a very supportive member of 

Wild Frontier.   

Our combined Christmas dinner with sister club Kannella Squares was enjoyed by 

about 50 people. Our thanks to Linda for organising it and her team of helpers for 

all their work in the kitchen. Some of our learners came along and had a great 

time.  

 

 

As this is the last Roundup for the year I would like to wish everyone a very happy 

Christmas and a COVID free 2022.   

www.wildfrontiersa.com 

http://www.wildfrontiersa.com
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Here we are again at the end of yet another year, with six months of 
unbroken dances scheduled due to lockdowns. Let's hope 2022 will 
have no lockdowns. Am I asking too much with the opening of the 
borders? Time will tell.  

We will be having our Christmas dance on Sunday 5th December 
including our usual LuckySpots, Monte Carlo, and Lucky Numbers. 

There will be a  bring a plate tea to be served by my two daughters, who have nev-
er danced and really don't know what they have missed out on with no Round or 
Square Dancing, both of which I have enjoyed for over thirty years. My first time at 
Square Dancing dates back to 1953, when they were babies. 

We have three Happy Birthdays this month, to Karen, Monica and myself. Cannot 
believe I'm headed for my 9th decade!! 

I would like to thank all the dancers who have supported our Club again this year, 
to Shirley for her help with Cueing and computers, Pat who is always there to help 
set up, and Monica and Terry for their help with demonstrating and helping with the 
teaching 

So may I take this opportunity to wish all dancers both Round and Square a very 

Merry  Christmas and a Bright and Happy New Year. 

Regards Thelma 
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After a consultative process the Paddle Steamer’s commit-

tee have compiled a review of the birthday with moderate 

changes to making it a more streamlined & productive 

event. Our 14th birthday will hopefully expand some of our 

ideas & visions. 

One dance night, due to a ‘mix up’,’ we had four callers. It was almost like the birth-

day all over again. Chris finished off his calling with the old ‘Rip N Snort’ dance with 

interesting categories (of course!!!) for the couple who made the arch. We wel-

comed back Dianne & Brian who had been visiting family in Hervey Bay, Qld & due 

to Covid returned via N.T.  

Now we’ve got more caller duets happening!! Ros & Les performed to the song 

‘Raining In My Heart’ & did a mighty fine job. 

I hope you had better luck than me with your Melbourne Cup sweeps. My number 

8 horse came 8th & the other one was ‘dead last’.  

It seems like we copied 

Sunset Twirlers with our 

British Night theme.          

I believe they had the 

same a few weeks ago. 

The Round Up listed our 

scheduled theme as ‘Go 

Green’ so there lays 

some confusion.  

Along with our British 

Night calls came the    

music, ‘Always Look On 

The Bright Side Of Life’. 

We hadn’t heard that 

song for ages.  

On our theme night we announced a lost & found segment. Lost was the irreplace-

able Russell Ebert & found was our little 4 year old, Cleo. I omitted to also mention 

the brilliance & showmanship of Bert Newton. 

That’s it for another year, evidently. Have a brilliant Christmas break & I’ll let you 

know, next year, what we’ve all been up to. 

Gail 
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Hi and welcome to our club news, we hope you are all en-

joying your dancing. 

Our learners class is going very well with two more new 

dancers joining us bringing the total number of learners to 

eleven.  They must be enjoying themselves as everyone 

has now joined the Club as members. 

Our new Plus dancers have done really well since joining the Plus group on 

Thursdays.  We have now covered all the movements from standard applica-

tions, so now it is just a matter of consolidation . 

We held our AGM on 16 November.  Congratulations to the following on being 

elected Iain Neillson (Treasurer), Margaret Dunstone, Wayne Avion & Beryl Bish-

op as committee members.  We are looking forward to you working with Anne & 

Les in managing the club.  Rose Wood did not seek re-election as President so 

we thank Rose for her work as President for the past 2 years.  Unfortunately no 

one was elected as President, Vice President or Secretary however if there are 

any volunteers please let us know. 

We wish all our members a joyous festive season . 

Happy Dancing from Anne & Les  https://www.sunsettwirlers.com/ 

      Down Under Ball  

 

Tuesday 25th January 2022 

Dancing (Learners & Mainstream) from 8pm 

The Arts Centre 22 Gawler Street, Pt Noarlunga 

    Members $8 Non Members $10 

Tea, Coffee Refreshments & Supper 
provided 

Monte Carlo 

https://www.sunsettwirlers.com/
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We all enjoyed our recent pizza night and dancing afterwards. 

Unfortunately many of our usual visitors were unable to travel to 

our 38th Birthday, but it was still a great two days of dancing and 

socialising for those who did attend. 

 A huge thanks to callers Graham, Les, Scotty and Bernadette for 

making it so entertaining and to our hard working club members who always make 

it a success.   

Life members Roger and Kathy were recognized for their contribution to the club. 

Congratulations to Chris and Trevor who celebrated their 50th wedding anniversary 

which is a huge milestone for any couple. 

Happy twirling.                              

Linley. 
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Tues 11th Oct was the first night with a group of Learners & 

we were able to form three sets.  Scotty did a great job    

calling to cater for the learners.  Everyone seemed to enjoy 

the night & the door prize ’a big block of Toblerone’ went to 

one of the young learners, he was very excited. 

Tues 26th was Halloween night 

and a small group of Promenad-

ers decorated the hall during the 

day.  Lots of scary things         

appeared throughout the hall –    

spiders, cobwebs, witches, a 

devil or two, the 1960’s & 1920’s 

were both represented. 

Promenaders certainly went to a 

lot of trouble with their outfits & 

heavy make-up.  Not quite sure 

how they managed to removed 

so much make-up the next day ! 

 

On Nov 1st we took over our 

new venue – the  Kadina Town 

Hall, such a lovely big hall and 

will be great when we have 

other Clubs visit.  Promenad-

ers also have to get used to 

forming ‘small’ squares as it is 

easy to ‘spread out’  

The weather has been so     

unpredictable lately & we are 

not sure whether to put fans or 

heaters on. Tues the 9th Nov 

was very cold, thundery,     

raining and warm pies were 

very welcome at supper time. 

The State Borders open on 23rd Nov. so lets hope we can all stay safe & well.  

Until next time, keep dancing.    

Take care. 

Promenaders’ Pen 
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Country Square Dance Diary: 

Mon Pine City Twirlers 

Weekly 7:30 pm 

Records 

Trevor Raftery  

Anglican Hall 

Bay Rd, Mt Gambier 

Mainstream  

8725 7524 

Tue Yorke 

Promenaders 

Weekly 7:30pm 

Peter Scott Kadina Town Hall 

51 Taylor St, Kadina  

Learners/ 

Mainstream 

0419 864748  

Fri Pine City Twirlers 

Weekly 7:30pm 

Records 

Trevor Raftery  

Anglican Hall 

Bay Rd, Mt Gambier 

Learners/

Mainstream  

0438 420 615  

Fri Acey Squares 

Weekly 7:30pm 

CD’s 

Alan & Chris 

Hall 

Lutheran Church Hall 

Magarey Cres, 

Naracoorte 

Mainstream 

0417 820 134  

0410 057 955   

Fri Paddle Steamers 

Weekly 7pm 

Guest Callers  Carrickalinga House, 

17 Torrens Road, 

Victor Harbor 

Mainstream 

8552 3879 

Metropolitan Round Dance Diary: 

Sun T&T Rounds 
Weekly 12 - 2pm 
2 .30– 4.30pm 

Thelma McCue 
Phase 2 to 4 
Phase 2 to 3 
Learners 

Chandelier Ballroom 
Cassie St, Collinswood 

8261 8128 

Sun Sunset Twirlers 

Weekly 7pm 

Les and Anne 
Tulloch  

Cooinda N/hood 
Centre, cnr Diagonal 
and Sturt Roads (Behind 
Marion Council Offices)  

Phase 2 to 4 
0484233826 

We
d 

Sunset Twirlers 
Weekly 7 pm 

Les and Anne 
Tulloch  

Cooinda N/hood 
Centre, cnr Diagonal 
and Sturt Roads (Behind 
Marion Council Offices)  

Phase 4+ to 
6 
0484233826 

Fri T&T Rounds 
Weekly 1.30 — 
4pm 

Thelma McCue 
Phase 4 to 5 

Chandelier Ballroom 
Cassie St, Collinswood 

8261 8128 
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Metropolitan Square Dance Diary: 

Mon Adelaide Outlaws 
Weekly 8pm 

Graham  
Elliott 

West Croydon & Kilkenny 

RSL, 19 Rosetta St, West 

Croydon. 

Mainstream 
8353 1749 

Tue Kannella Squares 
Weekly 6pm C Level 
7pm A Level  
8pm Plus               

Jeff  
Seidel 

Morialta Uniting Church 
26 Chapel St, Magill 

C’s, A’s & 
Plus 
8263 5023 

Tue Sunset Twirlers 
Weekly 7pm 
Plus Learners 9pm 

Les  
Tulloch 

Arts Centre 
22 Gawler St, Pt Noarlunga 

Mainstream 
0484 233 826 

Wed Adelaide Outlaws 
Closed 2nd Wed of 
month 

Graham 
Elliott 

Kilburn Community Centre 

Le Hunte St, Kilburn 

Plus 
8353 1749 
 

Wed Diggers Two 
Weekly 7.30pm 

Peter 
Scott 

ROAB Hall, 30 Orange 
Ave, Salisbury 

Learners 
0419 864 748  

Thu Diggers Delights 
Weekly 10am 

Peter 
Scott 

Salisbury RSL, 19 Park Tce, 
Salisbury 

Mainstream 
0419 864 748  

Thu Sunset Twirlers 
Weekly 8pm 
Closed last Thursday 
of month  

Les  
Tulloch 

Arts Centre 
22 Gawler St, Pt Noarlunga 

Plus 
0484 233 826 

Fri Wild Frontier 
Weekly 7.30pm 
 

Jeff  
Seidel 

Morialta Uniting Church 
26 Chapel St, Magill 

Mainstream 
8263 5023 

Fri Scoot Back Squares 
Weekly 7:00pm 

Ian 
Rutter 

Evanston Gardens Com-
munity Centre, 
65 Angle Vale Rd,  
Evanston Gardens 

Mainstream 
Gill Arthur 
0408 964 466 

Aust National Square Dance Convention Board member: Graham Elliott  

Australian National Square Dance Society Delegate:  Murray Dempsey 

National Bodies 

Australian Callers Federation: 

State Coordinator : Les Tulloch  Board Member: Graham Elliott 

South Australian Callers Association: 

President Jeff Seidel Secretary/Treasurer Les Tulloch 
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Contact Us 

Postal Correspondence to: SASDS Secretary, 38 Morgan Road, Ironbank, 

SA 5153 

Articles for Round Up: Roundupeditor@squaredancingsa.com  

Committee & Club Representatives 

Adelaide Outlaws Dawn Elliott 8353 1749 dawn@adelaideoutlaws.com 

Kannella Squares Jeff Seidel 040 7428 679 jeff.seidel@bigpond.com 

Paddlesteamer 

Squares 

Penny   

Collingwood 

 pcollingwood1 

@bigpond.com 

Scoot Back Squares Mervin Hier 040 7718 267  

Wild Frontier Jeff Seidel 040 7428 679 jeff.seidel@bigpond.com 

Yorke Promenaders Scotty Scott 041 9864 748  sscotty500@gmail.com  

SACA Les Tulloch 048 4233 826 lest11@bigpond.com 

SARDA Shirley Bates 041 0645 892  shirley_b3@bigpond.com  

State Convention 

Convenor 

April Nicholls 043 3999 362 power6au@yahoo.com.au 

The South Australian Square Dance Society Inc.  

Executive Committee 

President Murray Dempsey 0468560782 President@squaredancingsa.com  

Vice President Graham  Burgan 0427973226 VicePresident 

@squaredancingsa.com 

Secretary Anne Tulloch Secretary 

@squaredancingsa.com 

Membership  Karen Dempsey  MembershipSecretary 

@squaredancingsa.com  

Treasurer Bev Burgan 0417209872  Treasurer@squaredancingsa.com  

Publicity  

Officer 

Vacant   PublicityOfficer 

@squaredancingsa.com  

Round Up  

Editor 

Stephen Janes 0410009382 Roundupeditor 

@squaredancingsa.com  

mailto:sscotty500@gmail.com

